Bishop Filevich Ukrainian Bilingual School Українська двомовна школа

ім. Владики Філевича

125 – 105th Street West, Saskatoon, SK. S7N 1N3

Phone: 306-659-7230 Fax: 306-659-2074

Email: bishop.filevich@gscs.ca Website: www.gscs.ca/fil

Principal: Pani Shelly Lord

Vice-Principal: Pani Stacia Horbay Ugalde

Office Coordinator: Pani Sonia Kodak

Trustees: Tim Jelinski (tjelinski@gscs.ca), Dana Case (dcase@gscs.ca)

You can access all newsletters on our website: www.gscs.ca Click Our Schools, choose Bishop Filevich Ukrainian Bilingual School, select Newsletters and click on the issue by date

'Like" us on Facebook!

Notes from your administrators...

#12

Слава Ісусу Христу! Slava Isusu Khrystu! **Glory to Jesus Christ!**

It looks like spring is starting to poke its head up with this warmer weather! The students are enjoying being outdoors and exploring what the snow has been hiding. Our playground gets really wet and muddy during the spring with lots of big puddles. Although we encourage students to be careful around the puddles, sometimes the temptation is too great, and some of the students end up getting wet. Please send extra socks and pants, especially for our younger students, for the next several weeks until everything has dried up, just to be on the safe side!

Our progress reports will be handed out on Friday at the end of the day. Just a reminder that due to a division-wide tech issue, the report cards will not have Term 1 marks on them. However, we are providing an extra copy of the Term 1 progress report for your convenience. Next week we will be hosting our 3-Way Conferences via phone. Please be sure to go online to book your times with the teachers. Teachers will call the primary number provided at the time of your conference.

Finally, yesterday, you should have received an email from our school division regarding the discovery of Covid19 variants of concern. They have appeared in at least one school in Saskatoon already. Please take the time to read the attachments provided in the division email. Be assured that we will continue our good practices here at the school regarding hand washing, desk sanitizing and wearing masks to make sure our students and staff are protected and safe. If you have any questions or concerns, please call the school.

Shelly Lord / pani Shelly / пані Шеллі Stacia Horbay Ugalde / pani Stacia / пані Стася





March 18-21 - book a 3-way conference through the PT Scheduler (https://apps.gscs.sk.ca/ptc) Friday, March 19 - Report cards sent home with each student

Thursday, March 25 - 3:45-8:00 PM - 3-way conferences by phone as scheduled

Friday, March 26 - 3-way conferences continue - NO Classes for students all day

Monday, March 29 - 3:00-6:00 - Pick up your Kovbassa orders at the address stated on the order form

Friday, April 2 – Good Friday – school will be closed April 5-9 – Easter Break – school will be closed

Register anytime for Kindergarten for the next school year.

Children who will be 5 years old on or before January 31, 2022 can register for kindergarten by contacting the school or visiting www.gscs.ca/kindergarten. If you have questions or need more information, contact us at 306-659-7230 or bishop.filevich@gscs.ca

Діти, яким виповниться 5 років до 31 січня 2022 року, можуть бути зареєстровані на наступний шкільний рік. Школа ім. Владики Філевича пропонує різноманітні культурні, релігійні та освітні програми. За додатковою інформацією, будь ласка, звертайтеся за номером телефону 306-659-7230 або пишіть на електронну адресу bishop.filevich@gscs.ca. Будь ласка, передайте цю інформацію тим родинам, які можуть бути в цьому зацікавлені.

Sadok Dzvinok Ukrainian Preschool located at Bishop Filevich Ukrainian Bilingual School is accepting registrations for the 2021-2022 school year. 3-year-old children attend Tuesdays and Thursdays and 4-yearold children attend Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. Class times are 9:15 -11:15 AM. For more information, please contact sadok.dzvinok@gmail.com

3-way conferences— Did you book your 3-way conference time for March 25 or 26? To schedule your conference time before March 21, go to: https://apps.gscs.sk.ca/ptc If you would like to schedule a time to speak with a pan Yarema, пані Олена or pani Judy, please call 306-659-7230.



March 18, 2021





No Peanuts/Nuts No Sunflower Seeds



News from your CSCC and FOBF

Thank you to all for your support of our Sausage Fundraiser. The orders will be available at the address on the order sheet Monday March 29th between 3:00-6:00 PM.

Reminder of our next Parent Council Meeting Monday April 12th. All are welcome and a virtual meeting link can be provided by contacting the school in advance of the meeting. Our Annual General Meeting will be in June and this will be a good way to see what Council does if you have an interest in joining our team.



English for Employment Program-Spring 2021 Intensive Class - Register now.

Call Ulyana at 306-652-5850 ext. 105 or email u.bolonna@ucc.sk.ca to register for an English for Employment Program (E4E program delivers free quality English training to prepare you for success in the Saskatchewan labour market.) To be eligible to register, you must be 18 years of age or older, a permanent resident, temporary resident, or recent Canadian citizen plus you must have a Canadian Language Benchmark (CLB) of 5 or higher.

Check out UCC-Saskatchewan's online calendar for updated events in the Ukrainian community: https://ucc.sk.ca/calendar.htm

The Royal City Soccer Club is excited to host our 29th annual summer soccer day camps to all children aged 5 to 13. There are full day and morning sessions available during any of the weeks in July and August. Our program is designed to encourage and promote personal development, team building and life skills in a fun, safe and inclusive environment. We have 2 locations in Saskatoon: Bishop James Mahoney HS and Wildwood Park - details available on our website. For any questions or to register, visit our website at royalsoccer.com or contact us at 1-800-427-0536 or by email at info@royalsoccer.com.





